
 

 

JUDGES’ ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON E-FILING 
May 5, 2009  

MINUTES 
 
The Judges’ Advisory Committee on E-Filing met at the attorney conference room at the 
Supreme Court Building located at 231 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT on May 5, 2009 at 
9:30 AM.   
 
Committee members in attendance: Hon. Barbara N. Bellis, Hon. Marshall K. Berger, Jr., Hon. 
Patrick L. Carroll III, Attorney Joseph D. D’Alesio, Hon. Arthur A. Hiller, Hon. Barbara B. 
Jongbloed, Hon. Aaron Ment, Hon. Joseph  H. Pellegrino and Hon. Barbara M. Quinn.  
 
Staff members in attendance: Ms. Elizabeth Bickley, Attorney Nancy L. Kierstead, Attorney 
Daniel B. Horwitch, Attorney Alice H. Mastrony and Attorney Janice R. Calvi. 
 
Guest: Mr. Patrick Deak 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 AM.   
 

o Welcome – Judge Carroll welcomed the members of the committee. 
 

o Continued discussion on Policy Issues - Attorney Calvi provided a summary of 
the scope of the project thus far as recommended at the April 14th meeting. 

 
o Attorney Calvi described the proposal for a Paperless Courtroom and Mr. Patrick 

Deak provided the committee with a demonstration of how a paperless short 
calendar would look for a Judge and / or the clerk in the courtroom. 

 
o Attorney Nancy L. Kierstead led a discussion of a survey of non-coded items 

located in court files and suggested ways to capture said items electronically as 
recommended by a joint survey of staff from 2003 and 2009.  This discussion will 
be continued at the next meeting. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 12 noon.  The next meeting is scheduled for 9:30 AM on 
May 19, 2009. 
 


